
Fiesta Bee
The

President’s Message               1

Civic Report                        2

Calendar of Events            3

FGHA Financials                        4-5

Board Meeting Minutes               6-8

This Week in SM County Health  8

Find past issues of the Bee, Financials, FGHA
documents, announcements and more at the

FGHA webpage

Happy New Year Fiesta Gardenites! Hope your celebration was fun
and safe.

Our friend (not), Omicron, continues to wreak havoc on our daily
lives. Someday soon, God willing, this will all be behind us.
Personally, I’m tired of stuff getting canceled and/or postponed,
constantly changing rules, masks, empty shelves, plunging
markets, division about vaccines, constant COVID news, testing,
testing lines, everybody getting sick, daily case numbers, etc., etc.,
etc.

On an up note, our new Cabana is moving along as planned.
Hopefully, like you, I can’t wait to see actual building being done.
This will probably happen sometime in the spring, as there is a lot
of underground and foundation work that needs to be done first.
Let’s all enjoy watching it happen!

Hopefully, by the time you read this, the 49ers will still be playing.
As of writing, they’re preparing to head to Green Bay to face the
Packers. If so…. GO NINERS!!! If not, the Warriors are still one of
the NBA’s finest and baseball season is just around the corner. And
let’s not forget the Sharkies. It’s a beautiful thing that we live in a
place where we have all of these, the beach, the mountains, great
cities, and many more options. And our wonderful neighborhood is
right in the middle of it all!

Happy Valentine’s Day. Be well. Be safe.

See you at our next Zoom meeting Wednesday, February 2nd.

The next Board meeting will be

7PM via Zoom call.
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Everyone should be aware and plan to attend the February
22nd City Council meeting on Accessory Dwelling Units
(ADUs).  It appears Council has decided to the
state's ADUs thresholds for square footage maximums,
height maximums, and daylight plane; therefore, this is an
item that should be of interest to all Fiesta Gardens
Association members.

It's noteworthy that State standards for ADUs may not be
questioned by a resident who has a neighbor building an
ADU or Junior ADU currently.  As San Mateo considers
going far beyond the state requirements for these buildings
(including two-story ADUs), it's important to be aware that
such increases in size/height also may not be questioned
by residents once the new ordinance receives final review
and approval .

- This will be an important meeting as it will focus on
heights of ADUs and Daylight Plane. Three models (A, B,
C) are being considered that have increasing effect on the
shade they cast over neighboring properties.

- If height models B and C are approved by council then
ADUs (attached or detached) can be two stories. If height
model A is approved ADUs (attached or detached) will be
ground level.  Council appears to support Models B and C.
The Planning Commission did, too.  (Note: Both members
on Council and the Planning Commission have expressed
interest in building their own ADUs.)

- Council will also discuss the Daylight Plane. The Plane is
important because it impacts the adjacent properties by
governing the ADUs bulk and mass and thus sunlight
pathways to adjacent neighboring properties.

For anyone following the City’s efforts to update ADU rules
and regulations, please note that the public hearing to
consider the updated ADU Ordinance is scheduled for

. For additional
information about the ADU Ordinance effort, please check
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/4207/Accessory-Dwelling-
Unit-Ordinance-Update.
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7 p.m., Zoom call

Deadline to get articles and ads to Bee Editor.

City Meetings will be held online via Zoom calls. For more
information on these calls, please visit

Where: Remote via Zoom call
When:  7:00 PM - 9:00 PM

Where: Remote via Zoom call
When:  7:00 PM - 9:00 PM

.
Where: Remote via Zoom call
When: 7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m.

Saturdays: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM | Year Round
Location: College of San Mateo, 700 West Hillsdale Boulevard

Saturdays: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM
Wednesdays 3:00 PM - 7:00 PM | Open Year Round
Location: 1010 Metro Center Boulevard

Sundays: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM | Year Round
Location: El Camino Real and O'Neill Avenue

https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
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APPROVED

The FGHA Board Meeting via Zoom was called to order by Steve Strauss, President, at 7:06PM.  Board Members in attendance
were: Steve Strauss - President, Steve Stanovcak – Pool Operations, Roland Bardonay – Parks, Naresh Nayak and Christina Saenz --
Social Director.

On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all Board Members the November 3rd minutes were
approved.

$49,500 in our operating account.
We paid out $13,900 in the month of November.
We have over $1.5 million in the Cabana Funds/Reserve Account.
 So far 447 Members have paid the special assessment in full.  There are 29 making monthly payments and that amount is
26,000 total that we will collect when all 29 have concluded their payment plan.  13 are in collections.
Finances are in fantastic shape.

Needed to add water to the pool due to evaporation.
The Cabana has been completely cleaned and memorabilia has been stored.

Holiday light competition will be Friday the 17th.  Judges will drive around with Steve Muller.  We will have signs posted on
the winning houses from last year, so judges/residents know that those homes are ineligible to win this year.

Graffiti behind the tennis courts has been cleaned up.
The tree behind the courts was cut up and Scapes will clean up what’s left.

Not in attendance

The lights around the neighborhood look great!

The Chief of Police for the City of San Mateo will be our guest next month at our Board Meeting on January 5th.  He will ad-
dress issues we may have.

None

Pro Modeling updated what the city requested.  They also submitted a change order request for materials and labor.  After some
negotiations the breakdown ended up being $197,970 more.  Although the new breakdown is sizable it made sense and we
understand the increases. After some discussion, and on a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all Board Members
the $197,970 increase was approved.  We will not need to increase our dues to accommodate the increase.

Thirteen accounts are in collections.  ASAP has several options we can look into regarding how we would like to handle these 13
accounts. We will discuss in Executive Session.

A request was made to have written job descriptions for each Board Member position.  All agreed that was a good idea.  It was also
mentioned it would be a good idea to audit our books and work on a “members only” part of our website.  It was noted that we are
working hard to update our website and it would be a good idea to do an audit.

The next Meeting will be held on Zoom, Wednesday, January 5th at 7pm. Meeting was adjourned at 7:35pm.
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The FGHA Board Meeting via Zoom was called to order by Steve Strauss, President, at 7:06PM.  Board Members in attendance
were: Steve Strauss - President, Steve Stanovcak – Pool Operations, Roland Bardonay – Parks, Naresh Nayak – Vice President,
Steve Muller – Pool Maintenace, and Rich Neve – Civics.

 - Chief of Police, Ed Barberini for the City of San Mateo; Lieutenant Anthony Riccardi, our contact for Fiesta Gardens;
Captain Matt Lethin, Field Operations; and Jeanine Luna Community Relations Officer.
All 4 of our guests reiterated the three things we as residents can do to help our local Police Department and our neighborhood.

1. If you see something, do something.  Depending on the circumstances call 911 or call the non-emergency line,
650.522.7700.  You can also contact Lieutenant Anthony Riccardi at 650.522.7689, as well as reporting a crime on the
SMPD website.

2. Video cameras are a great tool.  If you have cameras, you can register them with the PD so they are aware of which resi-
dents have cameras which could be helpful with a crime.  They would not have access to your camera.  They would need to
contact you to gain any access.

3. Stay connected with real-time info by following the Police Department on social media.

Lastly, if you are interested in having a neighborhood watch for your street you can email neighborhoodwatch@cityofsanmateo.com,
call 650.522.7791 or email Jeanine Luna at jluna@cityofsanmateo.org.   The success of the program is having a Block Captain
(resident on your block) who will serve as a liaison between your group and the Police Department.  The Neighborhood Watch
Coordinator will meet with your group to get you started and provide follow-up as needed.

$40,00 in our operating account.
We paid out $10,400 in the month of December.
We have $1.468 million in the Cabana Funds/Reserve Account.
 So far 448 out of 489 Members have paid the special assessment in full.  There are 29 making monthly payments. 12 are in
collections.
Finances are in great shape.

Pool is good.

We will invite our new Mayor, Rick Bonilla, to one of our future meetings.

Not in attendance

Scapes has hauled away the branches and is reassessing our monthly fees while we are under construction.
The water has been cut off and we are no longer watering the grass.  We will see what Scapes suggests we do to combat
losing our lawn or bringing it back to life when construction has finished.

All is well with the pool.
Get vaccinated if you are eligible.

Nothing to report

So happy that construction is underway.  Thank you to everyone who made this possible. We received no responses to our
request for new Board Members.  Luckily this is a great group and as long as no one would like to change positions we will
move forward with or current Board.

The new proposed budget is based on actuals from 2021.  Some items were raised, and others lowered. This budget, if it holds true,
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would give us about $12,000 surpluses.  The proposed budget will be put out to the residence for review on our website.

We have received a quote of $1,095.00 to do a review of our books. Our taxes would be done at a cost of $395.00.  The Board
requested that we get a quote for a full audit of the books before we move forward.  A suggestion was made to possibly do a review
at this time and then when the cabana is finished, conduct a full audit.  No decision was made pending the quote.  Steve Gross will
look into the cost of a full audit.

Construction was started December 15th on the new cabana. Pro Modeling has one year to complete. As of now demo is almost
done and trenching and piping will begin soon.

Eleven accounts are now in collections.  ASAP has several options we can look into regarding how we would like to handle these 11
accounts. Eight properties that we have not heard from in 6 months or longer were sent Certified Letters. We will discuss in Executive
Session.

We have initiated Judicial Foreclosures on 4 properties.  One owner has paid in full.

The next Meeting will be held on Zoom, Wednesday, February 2nd at 7pm. Meeting was adjourned at 8:00pm.

This dashboard charts the county’s progress in reaching the measures needed to lift the indoor mask mandate.

With the extension of the statewide mandate through 2/15/22, the indoor mask requirement remains in effect in San Mateo
County.

We apologize for the turnaround time delays that many residents are experiencing. Unfortunately, the staffing disruptions that
are being felt across all sectors are also affecting the turnaround time for test processing results.

The County is working with Virus Geeks and our other partners to address this issue. With demand for COVID testing at an
all-time high, we are seeing challenges across testing providers and labs. We understand the importance of timely information
for the residents to take the appropriate actions. We recommend that any residents experiencing respiratory symptoms stay
home and avoid contact with others.

Please know we are aware of the public’s concern and are working with our testing partners to improve the situation.

Read San Mateo County Health Chief Louise Rogers’ latest community update.

County Health’s testing, contact tracing, and isolation & quarantine guidance — aligned with the California Department of
Public Health — is here.

The Event Center booster and first- and second-dose vaccine clinic is a walk-up, not drive-through, operation. Participants
park and enter Redwood Hall for the vaccination (enter at 2495 S Delaware Street in San Mateo). The clinic is open
Wednesdays through Saturdays (9 a.m. – 4 p.m.). Appointments via MyTurn are preferred, but participants may also come
without an appointment.

Boosters are available at community clinics, health care providers, pharmacies. Check MyTurn and see County-operated
community clinic schedules here.

https://www.smchealth.org/data-dashboard/criteria-lifting-indoor-mask-mandate
https://www.smchealth.org/health-officer-updates/january-19-2022-message-chief
https://www.smchealth.org/testing-contact-tracing
https://myturn.ca.gov/
https://myturn.ca.gov/
https://www.smchealth.org/vaccine-clinic-calendar
http://SanMateoCountyHealth.org
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